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Protect-Preserve-Enjoy

Little Manistee Watershed Conservation Council
P.O. BOX 52
Irons, MI  49644

Web site: LMWCC.org
Minutes from the September 3rd 2016 Board of Trustees Meeting, Elk Twp. Hall

Attendance: Greg Block, Armas Soorus, Tim Phillips, Jim Squiers, David Spruance, Joyce Durdel, Evelyn Furman

Absent: Dan Sernick, Dale Downes, John Miller, Gordon Lewis, Joe Rogers, Anna Rogers
*Mention of the passing of Kaye Mac Donald wife and daughter in a recent fire.  Kaye is residing in the area currently.

Tim called the meeting to order at 10:15 am.

ADMINISTRATIVE: Minutes from the August 6th meeting were read and approved. David Spruance made the motion to approve the minutes second by Greg Block, after discussion no dissentions heard motion passed.

Treasurers Report: Dan mailed copy of the current statement from the bank however, a complete summary will be provided at the October 1st meeting along with a current budget. Jim Squier made the motion to accept the current statement, Armas Soorus second the motion, after a short discussion vote.  Hearing no dissentions motion carried.

PROJECT STATUS:

Regarding the NFS Tim will submit another letter indicated explicit location and our desire to work with them in order to resolve the erosion issues facing the Little River.  He will enclose photos of the areas, along with co-ordinates.  Our hope is that they will be willing to work with to resolve some these problems which will alleviate further sand entering the river.
Syers Dam: it appears an additional $20,000 to $25,000 is needed to complete this project. Nate needs $5000.00 from one owner; however he has applied for a grant from the DNR and NOAA for the rest of the required funds.  With this additional information we may need to discuss increasing funding.
VOLUNTEER PROJECTS: The 2016 projects have been completed.  However, for 2017 only two (2) have been planned (1) bug study (2) H2o as of this date.

Eric Carpenter: We are in need to have a complete discussion on what he wants.  We will be able to move forward once we are fully clear, we have little information.

Rick Updyke 7 mile he has the DEQ permit and Sean will be doing the work at his site. No date has been assigned.

Section III sites evaluation has been completed, Nate will work the scope of the project, and permit for spring 2017.

Gillhespy project has been completed, the final report if coming and will provide the shocking data.  Nate is looking into a similar project at another location, David Spruance has a perfect site in mind, Nate please call David, site is located between Kampstas’ below Johnson Bridge

The 2016 & 2017 Erosion site permits have been submitted for Reif, Gruter (Latham) Trust involved, state sites 10, 13, and 16 are done, Shawn is working with the DNR for special use permit at sites 36 and 37. Sites for 2017 are identified they are 5 sites  from 2016 and were unable to obtain follow up information site #53 &#54 we have had problems finding who the owners are! Nate is talking with the Kops at #66, & #67. Site 50 Young are have had no response. Tim noted “moderate sites as 5 state (2 & 3, 12,14,15, 18) and 7 private (39,35,32,19,31,51, and 48 more information currently needed) this hopefully will be possible for next year.  Nate is talking with the state and will work to have these site ready for targeting 2017.  Tim is holding off on the private owners until the severe are figured out.
Johnson Bridge additional work is needed in order to block canoe slide into the river.  If we find out who is authorize this destructive practice they may be required to pay $500.00 toward the repairs .

OLD BUSINESS:

 Greg Block has agreed to oversee the projects, Thank you Greg for taking this we appreciate your volunteering.

*The “Watershed Management Plan” is well underway.  However, additional funding is required so we are able to obtain more corporate funding and further the needs of maintaining the Little River. We are looking to donors help raise $20,000.00.  If you are able please notify Dan Sernick or Tim Phillips regarding this project.  Each of the current board members are pledging funds toward.  Thank you for your consideration.
Next meeting is October 1, 2016 Elk Twp. Hall at 10:00am.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am
Respectfully submitted.

Evelyn Furman (Secretary)
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